
In April we held Post Elections, the follow-

ing individuals were nominated and were 

elected into their respective positions for 

the 2019-2020 VFW Year.  All individuals 

will assume their roles upon the installation 

of the new Department Commander at the 

State Convention in June. 

Commander:  Josh Morgan 

Sr Vice Cdr:  Shane Fowler 

Jr Vice Cdr: Noah Despain 

QM/ADJ:  Matthew West 

Chaplain: Darryl Fontenot 

3 Year Trustee: Chuck Allen 

2 Year Trustee: Cliff Stonburner 

1 Year Trustee: Ray Duginski 

Service Officer: Ed White 

Judge Advocate: Elizabeth Dawson 

Surgeon: Donald Fontenot 

The Auxiliary also conducted their elections and 

here are the results for the 2019-2020 VFW Year: 

President: Sonja Lambert 

Senior VP: Rhonda Bailey 

Junior VP: Phyllis Blanton 

Treasurer:  Sara Lambright 

Secretary:  Claudine Whiddon 

Conductress:  Diana Koponick 

Changing of the Guard 

        Happenings in the Area 

May 2:  Monthly 
Meeting, 7:00 PM 

May 3:  Super BINGO 

May 14:  Planning 
Session 

May 18: Family Day 
at the Post; CVMA 
Meeting 10-12 

May 20:  Set up for 
Installation 

May 21: Installation 
6:30 Social; 7:00 In-
stal 
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Special points of interest: 

 Changing of the Guard 

 Happenings in the Area 

and Post 

 Commander 

 President 

 Riders Group 

 Upcoming Events 

 Membership 

 March Events 

 Flyers 

 

Chaplain: Barbi Gadley 

3 Year Trustee:  Cody Lauderback 

2 Year Trustee:  Phyllis Blanton 

1 Year Trustee: Sabine Galvan 

Patriotic Instructor: Barbara Perry 

Guard: Jamie Kobylski 

Installation is currently planned for 21 

MAY 2019, 6:00 PM will be social half-

hour, 6:30 Begin Installation, Dinner 

upon completion of Installation. 

Congratulations and best of luck to 

each of you in the execution of your 

duties. 

May 25: Buddy 
Poppy Drive 

May 27:  Memorial 
Day Ceremony; 
Flags at Cemetery 
0700; ceremony 
1000 at Courthouse 

May 30: VFW Rid-
ers Meeting 6:30 
PM 
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From the Desk of  the Commander 
 Thank you all for a 
very successful April.  
We elected new of-
ficers, Conducted a 
Safety Banquet, Cel-
ebrated Easter, at-
tended a District 
meeting, conducted 
Buddy Poppy and 
Conducted a Post 
Clean-up!  Wow, that 
was a lot of stuff in  
one month. 
But, it isn’t over yet.  
We have some stuff 

May 2:  Monthly 
Meeting, 7:00 PM 

May 3:  Super BIN-
GO 

May 14:  Planning 
Session 

May 18: Family Day 
at the Post; CVMA 
Meeting 10-12 

May 20:  Set up for 
Installation 

May 21: Installation 
6:30 Social; 7:00 In-
stal 

Upcoming Events 

May 25: Buddy Poppy 
Drive 

May 27:  Memorial 
Day Ceremony; Flags 
at Cemetery 0700; 
ceremony 1000 at 
Courthouse 

May 30: VFW Riders 
Meeting 6:30 PM 

 

 

 

 

 

to get done this month 
as we head into June 
to close out the VFW 
Year.  We have a Su-
per BINGO 3 MAY, we 
need help running it, 
please come out and 
support the Post.  We 
will conduct installation 
on the 21st, please join 
us and welcome in the 
new leadership.  Most 
importantly, we will 
have our Memorial Day 
ceremony at the Court 

House on 27 MAY, 
please attend as we pay 
tribute to those that paid 
the ultimate sacrifice. 
  

Thanks, 
Commander   
Ken Gresham 
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Membership 
Team, we are cur-
rently at 77.49% on 
membership.  We 
have 155 available 
unpaid (2018-2019) 
members and re-
quire 115 for 100%.  
This is the time of 
the year that we 
need to step up our 
game and get a 
hold of all of those 
annual members, 
and have them 
come in and pay 
their dues.  Louisi-

ana is number 50 
of 52 departments 
in the Nation.  Na-
tional VFW is over 
99% and will 
achieve 100% for 
the first time in 27 
years.  We are 
part of that equa-
tion.  If you an an-
nual member, and 
you have not paid 
your dues for this 
year (2018-2019), 
please do so.  
Your due date will 

not change, you will be 
just paid through either 
2019 late, or early 2020.  
thanks for your consider-
ation, let’s make this a 
banner year for mem-
bership at the post level. 

From the Desk of  the President 

 

As the year is beginning to wind down and a new one fast approaching I want to take 
this time to thank everyone for making this once again a successful year. 

Ken, once again it has been Great!  Thank you Commander. 

We, as members have the privilege of supporting one of our nation’s greatest treasures, 
our Veterans. We need to always remember why we do the things we do, it’s because of 

our Veterans and not for individual recognition. 

 

      Sonja 



Safety Banquet 



Safety Banquet 



Quilt of Honor 



Special Events 



Commander:  Ken Gresham 

Auxiliary President:  Sonja Lambert 

Post Secretary:  Mary Gibson 

Phone: 337-463-3977 

Email: secvfw3619@gmail.com 

LOOK FOR OUR FACEBOOK PAGE!  

HTTPS://WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/SEARCH/TOP/?Q=VFW%20POST%203619 

 

VFW Post 3619 

1115 Hwy 27 South 

DeRidder, LA 70634 

Points of Contact 

No One Does More For Veterans 

than the VFW! 


